# St. Catharine Parish

Spring 2013 Issue XII

The following story was featured in the Columbus Dispatch on Oct. 12, 2012. The Ryan family debated whether to allow this article to be featured in this newsletter. Their thought was that SPICE is not a story about Megan, but rather about awareness of Special Needs and what Catholic Schools can do to meet these needs. This story is a real tribute to the Catholic families of St. Catharine and Bishop Hartley Schools and epitomizes what can happen in an environment of awareness and inclusion.

### Hartley seniors honor a favorite classmate at homecoming

For all 18 years of her life, Megan Ryan has given to others. Last night, her peers at Bishop Hartley High School returned some of the love. Ryan, who has Down Syndrome, was crowned the 2012 homecoming queen during a ceremony at the Roman Catholic school on the East Side. Her fellow seniors chose their outgoing, ever-smiling classmate from among 10 nominees. "I'm so thrilled for her," said senior Sam Burgess, a member of the court. "She just has a great personality. She's like a sister to me." The Hartley homecoming tradition includes nominee introductions, each girl escorted onstage by a guy. Ryan, escorted by Anthony Allwein, drew the biggest ovation. Still, hearing that she had won took her by surprise.



"I was in shock," Ryan said later. "I was super-excited, definitely." From the stands in the school gym last night, Bob and Mary Ginn Ryan watched their daughter beam — another moment of validation for the East Side couple. Megan is the youngest of their 11 children.

From the beginning, the Ryans set a tone, sitting their other kids down for a discussion just after Megan's birth. "They explained to us that she would have special needs," said son Phil Ryan, now 33. "I was in the eighth grade, and a lot of stuff was going through my head. But one thing they said was that they're called 'special' because they are, and they will brighten our lives more than we could ever realize." Nothing has proved truer, Phil Ryan said. "Megan has

always had that special twinkle in her eye that can win everyone over," he said. "She adds a sense of laughter to the room."

The Ryans' 10 older children — eight boys and two girls — all attended St. Catharine grade school. As Megan approached school age, her parents wanted only for her "to be able to do what her siblings have done," Mrs. Ryan said. They worried, though, that the Catholic schools couldn't provide the extra attention and resources Megan needs. "After a lot of agonizing, we just went in and talked to the principal at St. Catharine (Margaret Crabtree at the time)," said Mr. Ryan, co-owner of Egan-Ryan Funeral Home.

(Homecoming, continued on page 3)

Thanks for all of your support, prayers and for sharing our vision. SPICE has been bringing an awareness to St. Catharine and beyond for over ten years, and we thank you for putting SPICE in your life! Bob & Mary Ginn Ryan, Co-Founders

SAFFRON

Mr. & Mrs. Ray Bichimer Mrs. Marilyn Brown Mr. & Mrs. Robert Griffith

Mr. Mark Levy

Mr. & Mrs. J. Richard Lumpe

Mr. John Miller

Dr. & Mrs. Jack O'Handley Mr. & Mrs. Mark Quinlan Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Ryan, Jr.

Mr. William Simon

Mr. & Mrs. John Zettler

SUGAR

Mr. & Mrs. John Bosworth

Mr. Chuck Burkhart

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Devine

Mr. Terence Grady

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Horvath

Mrs. Donald Kegelmeyer

Dr. & Mrs. James P. Mackessy

Lt. Gen. & Mrs. Dennis McCarthy

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Moore

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Resch

Mr. And Mrs. Michael Ryan

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Seidel

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Smith

Mr. Richard Specht

CINNAMON

Ms. Catherine Adamescu

Mr. And Mrs. George Arnold

Ms. Dorothy Breen

Mr. & Mrs. David Brett

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Bringardner

Mr. & Mrs. Brad Burchfield

Mr. & Mrs. James Carmon

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Crabtree

Mr. & Mrs. Vincent D'Alessandro

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Easly

Mr. & Mrs. John Eberly

Mr. & Mrs. George Gummer

Dr. Brendan Kilbane

Mrs. Thomas Kilbane

Mr. & Mrs. J. Thomas King

Mr. & Mrs. David Kuhns

Mr. And Mrs. Robert Leister

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Lisska

Dr. & Mrs. John Mahan

Mr. Brian McNamara

Mr. Patrick Pauken

Mr. & Mrs. Brogan Ptacin

Mr. & Mrs. Adam Reinker

Mr. & Mrs. Harold E. Ridenour

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Ryan

Dr. & Mrs. Mark Ryan

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Ryan III

Mr. & Mrs. Maurice Sciberras

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Stanton Ms. Mary Ann Trapp

Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Whitlatch Mr. & Mrs. John Winters

NUTMEG

Mrs. Margaret Burkhart

Mr. & Mrs. John Callahan

Mr. Josh Close

Sr. Rosemary Connelly

Mrs. Sharon Fetter

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Finan

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Foody

Mrs. Marianne Gerth

Mr. & Mrs. Brent Heuser

Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Kebe

Mrs. Marcia Kehrer

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Kilbane

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kuskowski

Dr. & Mrs. John Lampe

Mr. & Mrs James W. Mason

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Mayhan

Mrs. Mildred Minister

Mrs. Barb Murphy

Lt. Col. & Mrs. George McNamara Mr. & Mrs. Edward Nyhan

Mr. And Mrs. Paul Reiner

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Reis

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Ritchey

Mr. Michael Roche

Mr. & Mrs. Andy Ryan

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Schindler

Mr. & Mrs. Tim Schmitz

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Walker

SALT & PEPPER

Mr. & Mrs. William Adams

Ms. Claire Adams

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Allen

Mr. Ryan Amsler

Mrs. Barbara R. Anderson

Mrs. Marjorie Baker

Mr. & Mrs. Don Barcza Mr. & Mrs. Karl Baumann

Mr. & Mrs. John Beckman

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Berend

Mr. & Mrs. Scott Bergman

Mr. & Mrs. Pat Bonaventura

Msgr. Anthony Borrelli

Ms. Ashley Bowsher

Mrs. John Brennan

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Brown

Miss Mary Ann Brown

Mr. & Mrs. Iim Brown

Ms. Michelle Brown

Mr. Kevin Burke

Mrs. Florence Cabakoff

Mrs. Frank Cafarella Clark Construction Group

Ms. Carrie Camara

Ms. Maria Cianci

Mr. & Mrs. John Clark Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Crnkovich

Mr & Mrs. Bob Cull

Mr. Tip Davidson

Ms. Becky Devennish

Mr. Jose Diaz

Mr. & Mrs. Lee Distelzweig

Ms. Karen D'Lessio

Dr. & Mrs. Patrick Doyle

Mr. Ryan Duling

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dunson

Mr. & Mrs. John Eberle

Mr. Harry Eckman

Dr. & Mrs. Patrick Fahey

Mrs. Lucy Faiella

Mr. James Farley, Sr.

Mrs. Nathan Fechheimer

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Feeney

Mr. & Mrs. John Fitzgerald

Miss Karen Fitzsimmons Mr. Matthew Fitzsimmons

Mrs. Julie Fix

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Fleischer

Mr. & Mrs. Louis Flynn

Mr. & Mrs. Adam Fore

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Gantzer

Mr. & Mrs. James Gatterdam

Ms. Gladys Geanekopulos

Mrs. Patricia Gibson Mrs. Ray Goldsmith

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Gordon

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Guy Mr. & Mrs. George Haenszel

Mr. & Mrs. Cal Hamrick

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Hand

Mr. & Mrs. John Hanley

Mr. Brian Healy

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Heinlen Mrs. Ed Herbert

Mr. Ed Herderick

Ms. Mary Hettinger

Mr. & Mrs. William Herzig

Ms. Donna Hess Ms. Mary Hettinger

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Hinch

Mr. Donald Hoffmann

Mr. James Holowitz

Mr. & Mrs. David Horschler

Mr. J. J. Isabel

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas James Ms. Esperanza Jimenez

Mr. & Mrs. Zane Jones

Mr. & Mrs. Morris Jordan Mr. James Kaltenecker

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Kaltenecker

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Kasson

Dr. Nora Kilbane

Ms. Grace Kilbane

Ms. Kathleen Kilbane Mr. L.T. King

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Knox Mrs. Patricia Kuhns

Mrs. Marcella Lampe

Mr. & Mrs. Royce Kuntz

Mr. Gerry Lang

Miss Carol Lannan

Mr. & Mrs. John Laws

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Levy Ms. Joan Linder

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Lloyd

Mr. Robert Lorain

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Lorms

Fr. Kevin Lutz

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Mackessy

Mr. & Mrs. John MacLeod

Mr. & Mrs. Lou Mampieri

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Mampieri

Mrs. William Manierre

Mr. & Mrs. Sean McCarthy

Ms. Sue McClung

Ms. Nancy McCrady Mr. & Mrs. Scott McCray

Mr. & Mrs. Dave McGuckin

Ms. Pat McKnight Mrs. Patricia Moloney

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Moriarty

Mr. & Mrs. Jed Morison

Ms. Kathleen Mowery

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Murphy

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Murphy

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Murrish

Ms. Barbara Neiswander Ms. Nannette Newcomb

Ms. Rose Ann Nixon

Ms. Barb Northrup

Mrs. Helen O'Brien

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Olsen

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Onda

Mr. & Mrs. Dominic Oravec

Mr. & Mrs. David Pariser

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Peterson Mrs. Mary Plank

Mr. & Mrs. James Powell

Mr. & Mrs. James Powers

Dr. and Mrs. Philip Ptacin

Mr. John Purdy Mrs. Rita Ralston

Mr & Mrs. Lawrence Reamer

Mrs. Ruth Redinbaugh

Mr. Ronald Reichley Mr. & Mrs. William Riat

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Rice

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Rings Mr. & Mrs. Mike Robinson

Monsignor James Ruef

Mr. & Mrs. Philip Ryan Mr. & Mrs. James Ryan

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Ryan Mr. & Mrs. Charles Sacrison

Mr. & Mrs. James Samuel Ms. Gayle Seiler

Mr. & Mrs. John Shannon

Mr. Tim Shea Ms. Nancy Sheares

Mr. & Mrs. Lewis Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Morton Smith Msgr. David Sorohan Mr. & Mrs. Jack Speakman Mr. & Mrs. John Steffy Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Sweeney Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sweeney Mr. & Mrs. Jude Szynwelski Mr. & Mrs. Fergie Theibert Mr. & Mrs. Tony Thivener Mr. & Mrs. Terry Thomas Mr. & Mrs. Bob Thompson Mr. & Mrs. John Thornton, Jr. Mr. & Mrs. Robert Thurn Mrs. Marilyn Trapp Mr. & Mrs. Jim Underwood Ms. Virginia Van Camp Mrs. Egle Weiland Mr. & Mrs. Perry Weinberg Mr. & Mrs. William Williams Mr. & Mrs. Russell Williams Mr. George Wright Ms. Kim Yee The Head Shed CPA Advisory Group The Reserve at Wanut Woods Condo Association

IN MEMORY OF
John Brennan
Judy Davidson
Mike Devine
Edward "Mike" Eberle
The John H. Ferguson Family
Mary D. Fitzsimmons
Grover "Ted" Hall
George and Mary Joseph

Fred Kehrer Jim Klunk Dorothy "Dottie" Kurgis Mary S. Mitchell Jimmy Murphy William & Loretta Stanton Mary Thompson

IN KIND DONORS

Beer Dock East
Cadbury Schweppes Bottling
Group
Cheryl's Cookies
Dill 's Greenhouse
Economy Linen
Glazer Distributing
Heidelberg Distributing Group
High Beck Tavern
Judy Dollenmayer Studio of
Dance
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Mackessy

Merry Milk Maid
Mustard Seed Catering
Pagetech Limited
Pedon and Page HER Realty Co.
Ray Pauken/John Farley
Resch's Bakery
Superior Beverage
TIP Jewelers
Wing's Restaurant

Donations listed above reflect contributions made from May 1, 2012 to April 30, 2013.

### SPICE has lost a "Special" friend



Mr. George Wright passed away on September 13, 2012. Not only had George been a loyal supporter of SPICE from the beginning, George was a very "special" person and had a real understanding of Special Needs. Although George lived only a block from St. Catharine School, not many in the parish community

knew him. You see, due to complications from diabetes George was a double amputee and housebound. George lived by himself in his little ranch on Chesterfield Road. He was always impressed with the St. Catharine students he would see walking to and from St. Catharine School, and over the years it became a major part of his life. When he heard of SPICE, it all came together for George. He certainly had a personal understanding of Special Needs and the thought that St. Catharine had started a program to help meet the Special Needs of its students convinced him that St. Catharine was indeed a "Special" Place. To our surprise and pleasure, George remembered SPICE at St. Catharine in his will. George will always be in our memories. He touched the lives of many while amongst us. Through his generosity, he will continue to touch the many lives of St. Catharine Parishioners and Students through SPICE. Thank you George. Sláinte!

#### (Homecoming, continued from page 1)

"And she said, 'We've been waiting for you." So began 13 years of mainstream schooling for Megan, who occasionally is pulled out of class for one-on-one instruction. Before long, the Ryans said, they realized that other parents of special-needs kids might also prefer to send their kids to Catholic schools, which generally lack the resources and funding to meet the needs of such students.

To help such families, the Ryans in 1999 started SPICE (Special People in Catholic Education) at St. Catharine, working to raise awareness and funding. The program has since spread to 11 grade schools — eight in the Columbus diocese and one each in Dayton, Toledo and Kentucky.

Janet Weisner, principal at St. Catharine, said the program funded through private donations, gives out about \$40,000 to \$50,000 a year. The money pays for teacher training, student tutoring and other expenses. "It makes us a better community and makes us better teachers," Weisner said. "And for us, it answers the call when Jesus said, 'Let the children come to me.' It doesn't say just those children who are the brightest or the most athletic, but *all* children."

Mr. Ryan appreciates how his youngest child, through SPICE, has helped educate the larger community. "The taboo has been lifted and awareness raised," he said. "It's another example of, if it hadn't been for Megan, certainly none of it would have happened." He then recalled something Crabtree, the former St. Catharine principal, said on the day they first discussed Megan's enrollment there. "She said, 'Megan will give more to us than we ever will be able to give to her." Her words, he said, have echoed more clearly with each passing year. "I didn't get it at the time, but I get it now. It has been a wonderful journey for all of us." kgordon@dispatch.com



NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID COLUMBUS, OHIO PERMIT NO. 555

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

## ANNUAL ST. PATRICK DINNER BENEFITS SPICE

This year was another full house with plenty of great people, great food, and great entertainment! What a great night for SPICE, St. Catharine Parish, and everyone who attended! A "Hundred Thousand Thank You's" go out to Jim and Peggy Mackessy for Chairing the event, to Chef Gary O'Allwein and his team of Leprechauns for all the delicious food and to the Committee Chairs and people who helped make this event another great night. "Cead Mile Failte".











